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SYDLING ST NICHOLAS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Sydling St Nicholas Parish Council held on 3rd January 2022 at Sydling St Nicholas Village Hall 

Members Present:

Councillors C Legg (Chairman), P Davies (Vice Chairman), G Durack, S Durack, A Newman, D Tucker.

Members of the Public:   Two


1.	Apologies for absence

None

2.	Declarations of pecuniary and other interests

Cllr Newman regarding the correspondence relating to Scottish & Southern Electricity Networks (SSEN). 

3.	Minutes of previous meeting 1st November 2021

These were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

4.	Issues arising from the last meeting

The Chairman thanked all for completing their electronic Registers of Interest. 

The Chairman noted that Cllr Haynes has replied to correspondence from a resident concerning a dispute with SSEN relating to the installation of shielded cables in a listed property. The Chairman stated that this was not an issue within the remit of the Parish Council. 

5.	Update from the Chairman

The Chairman thanked former Councillor Mike Hole for all his excellent work for the Parish Council over many years.  

6. 	Co-Option vacancy

Two applicants attended the meeting and answered questions from Councillors. Stephen Shears was co-opted to the Council by a majority vote and signed an ‘Acceptance of Office’, and was welcomed to the Council.  The Chairman wished to thank Eleanor Bassett for her application and for attending the meeting. 

7.	Democratic discussion period

The issue of the lack of involvement of young families in decisions relating to the operation and maintenance of the Play Park was raised. It was noted that awareness of Parish Council business seemed to be very limited even though information is widely published. The Chairman made the point that Sydling St Nicholas is a very welcoming village to all, including young families, but noted that the Parish has gone through two of the most difficult years in its history during the Covid-19 pandemic and this had made interaction very difficult.  

The Clerk noted that ‘Facebook’ seems to be the means by which many now access information and it may be worth considering how the public profile of the Parish Council could be raised by making a local Facebook contact.

8. 	 To receive reports from the Unitary Councilor

A written report had been received from Cllr Haynes for November and December.

9. 	To receive a finance report and to agree action in response to proposals and payment approvals 

The Clerk advised that the financial position was fair with the bank account standing at £ 6609.60, and the general reserve at £ 3129.53. The invoice for the legal work in relation to the Poor Lots lease has still yet to be received. 

i) The following retrospective expenses were approved:

	DATE
	Name
	Method
	 Amount 
	Reason

	01/11/2021
	David Green
	SO
	 £   189.28 
	Pay October 2021

	02/11/2021
	David Green
	BACS
	 £     16.20 
	Expenses Sept 

	04/11/2021
	Static Stadia
	DEBIT
	 £   165.60 
	Goal posts

	08/11/2021
	Mr Treehouse 
	BACS
	 £   336.00 
	Zip wire consultancy

	11/11/2021
	The Play Inspection Co
	BACS
	 £   132.00 
	Annual Inspection fee

	24/11/2021
	Elite Playground 
	BACS
	 £   504.00 
	Repainting metal /Grass matting

	30/11/2021
	David Green
	SO
	 £   189.28 
	Pay November 2021

	13/12/2021
	Sydling Village Hall
	BACS
	 £     13.50 
	Hall hire

	30/12/2021
	David Green
	SO
	 £  189.28
	Pay December 2021



ii) Clerk’s expenses of £ 32.40 were approved

iii) Proposed budget for 2022/2023

The Clerk confirmed the tax base calculation for 2022-2023 would have no impact on the agreed budget and the precept request was confirmed at £ 8,032. This would mean a typical increase in Band D Council Tax of £ 3.15 per annum. 

10. 	Zip Wire future

The Chairman noted that the zip wire had been deemed as unsafe and it was agreed that this would now be removed as soon as possible; it was clear that a replacement structure would cost between £ 9,000 and £ 15,000 and that this would be unaffordable within the present budget.

 The Chairman noted that several villagers had indicated that they would be prepared to form a working group to consider possible fund-raising initiatives, for the purpose of either replacing the zip wire or providing other new Play Park equipment.

It was agreed to defer any decisions until the next meeting, when hopefully those in the community who have offered to assist would attend to discuss their ideas further. 

11. To receive a report on the following matters in the Parish and to agree action in response to any proposals:

Planning

There were no new applications to consider. 

The Clerk noted that a Certificate of Lawfulness application concerning a wall at 22 High Street had been circulated but no comments made. 

It was noted that there is what appears to be a property conversion at South Barn and planning permission for this has not been located. The Clerk will investigate further. 

Play Park

Cllr G Durack noted that a quote for repainting the wooden equipment had been received but it was agreed that as the recent equipment clean had involved a wood treatment, any decision concerning re-painting the wooden structures should be deferred. 

The issue of whether to remove the monkey bars and re-instate the bridge on the multi-play would be considered at the next meeting. 

Footpaths

Cllr Tucker noted that there is barbed wire across footpath S46/6 which changes to S13/22 at the obstruction at Dickley Down Farm. This will be reported to Cerne Abbas Parish Council. 

Highways

Cllr S Durack reported that:

· the damaged grit bin has been replaced and a refill order submitted
· several temporary road closures have been circulated on the Informer
· the large pothole in Sunnyside Lane has caused significant damage to a resident’s wheel and a compensation claim will be made. 
· 7 potholes were reported in December 2021
· a lifting road surface towards Huish has been reported
· the surfacing issues at the bottom of Church Lane have been re-reported and this is due to be repaired in the year

Trees

Cllr S Durack confirmed that all tree work under the maintenance programme had been completed.  

Cllr Durack is keeping an eye on an ash tree near the Play Park which is shedding branches. There is concern regarding the impact of high winds on several trees.  




Flooding

Cllr G Durack reported that a very constructive meeting had been held with the Environment Agency (EA) on 9th December. The engineer had been shown a video of the 31st October flood incident and areas of concern in the village had been visited and discussed. It is likely that the event will be reported as a ‘significant flood incident’ which will trigger an investigation. This will involve discussions between Dorset Council. the Environment Agency, Wessex Water, the Farming Advisory Group and landowners as to how ‘run off’ can be reduced. 

The EA is planning a ‘drop in’ event for villagers in the near future and Cllr Durack has secured free of charge use of the village hall for the event. This will put local residents in contact with approved contractors and agencies involved in flood prevention. 

Cllr Tucker reported that a tree has dropped into the stream north of the village and the Chairman will look into this. The poor condition of ditches was noted and this will be looked at during the review of events. 

The Chairman confirmed that the sandbag store had been re-located to behind the barn at Dollens Farm. 

12. Items for Next meeting

· Play Park – Replacement equipment consideration

13. Date of next meeting	

The next meeting, would be held on Monday 7th March 2022 at 7.00 p.m. at the Village Hall.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20:00 hours.




Signed                                                                Chairman                  Date

